
Parish Lengthsman Report 
 

September 2022 
 

Works Complete 
 
Regular walkabouts  
 
Public toilets maintenance and inspections  
 
Regular underpass checks and clearing 
Removed broken glass  
Painted over graffiti  
Litter pick  
 
Mowing the grass areas of – the new roundabout, visibility areas at the end of 
Taunton Road and Minehead Road, under the Broadgauge business park sign, Millers 
Way, Hamber Lea, outside of the toilets, outside of Webbers and Mill Lane plus a 
mowing strip on the right as you turn down Hither Mead from Taunton Road  
 
Strimming of areas requiring it – visibility area outside of Dunkirk memorial house, 
area around the Cotford roundabout, junctions between Watts Lane and East Combe 
Lane,  Lydeard Mead, visibility to Wick Lane on A358, visibility at Stairfoot, visibility on 
the junction of B3224, visibility on junction of West Street to A358, visibility at Knapp 
Lane, area around posts and rails by Middlebrook Farm plus around the gate of the 
footpath opposite, junction of Watts Lane (Eastcombe end), visibility of junction and 
around the SCC finger post at Birches corner, entrance to the Main car park near Ash 
Priors and the small car park further down, visibility at the junction opposite the main 
car park, visibility at Terhill  
 
Litter picks of bad areas – by the traffic lights in to Cotford  
 
Continued cutting vegetation back from around road signs  
 
Dug out blocked gulley’s and uncovered drains around the grass verge by Dunkirk 
house  
 
Unblocked the drainage holes in the wall along West Street   
 
 
 



Painted the sign and frame (missing a sign) at Darby Way  
 

 
 
 
Painted the two SCC finger post signs opposite Park End Lodge  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Jobs Planned in for October/November    
 
Hedge along Station Road  
 
Tidy up of war memorial area ready for remembrance day  

 
 
Problems to report 
 
Damaged grit bin at Stairfoot. SCC won’t replace as it was done by a contractor, 
so it’s down to them. But unable to find out who it was.  
If the parish wanted to replace it I will remove the old one  
 

 
 
 
 
 

Jack Councill 
 


